
Minutes for Williamstown Bee City USA Committee 
May 1st, 2025   4:30pm, Williamstown City Building 
 
 
 
The Bee City USA Committee of Williamstown, WV held a meeting on May 1st, 2025 at 4:30p.m. 
in the Mayor’s Office in the Williamstown City Building. In attendance was Marty Seufer, Jim 
Stage, Randy Dick, Edie Lemon, and Joyce McDougal. 
  
The committee reviewed the 2024 year’s activities.  Joyce and Edie updated the group on the 
activities in the Armstrong Garden last year.  They had several additions with new plants and 
also placed a trough in the garden and had it decorated in paint on the exterior.  Marty stated 
the committee was in attendance at the Community Information Day last June by having a 
display table as well as committee members manning the table to answer questions.  The group 
also discussed the successful third year program held at the Williamstown Library last summer 
for Elementary School Children.  It was discussed that possibly this event could be moved to a 
larger facility this year as several children had to be turned away due to space limitations in the 
library. 
 
Marty stated he submitted the required annual renewal to keep our Bee City USA standing in 
effect.  It has been accepted by the national club. 
 
The group then discussed plans for the current year.  Once again, the Armstrong Garden will be 
a major part of those plans.  It was decided the summer library program will be held again this 
year and the group will participate in the Community Information Day again if it is held by the 
city.  Edie suggested we ask people taking pictures in the garden to publish those online on our 
Facebook page. 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 5:20pm 

  
  
  
 


